
From: Division Commander <scdivcommander@gmail.com>
To: Lt. Governor's OfficeLtGov@scstatehouse.gov

Date: 2/8/2018 7:24:40 AM
Subject: Invitation

Sir,
Commander Summers & SC Division, Sons of Confederate Veterans 
cordially invite you to our reception.
Tuesday February 13, 2018 Drop in 11:00 AM-12:00 Noon
Room 321, Blatt Building.
We look forward to meeting with you
High regards,
-L.
T. Leland Summers , Commander
SOUTH CAROLINA DIVISION
Sons of Confederate Veterans, Historical Honor Society
803-235-8322
SCDivCommander@gmail.com
This message is confidential and is intended solely to addressee. Access to message by anyone other than addressee is unauthorized. Any disclosure, copying, 
distribution, or other action taken is strictly prohibited and unlawful
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